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Lights up on Jane, Bob, and Jackson at the office water cooler.
 

JANE
Hey Bob, we’re supposed to bring 
our full selves to work now? 

 
BOB

Yes that’s the new policy, Jane. 
We in HR think that the better we 
know each other’s real authentic 
selves, the better we will work 
together!

 
JANE

Well, are you sure you want to 
know about us to that level? Some 
folks around here have some 
questionable morales. 

 
BOB

Uh, what do you mean?
 

JANE
I’ll show you. Hey Jackson, HR 
actually wants us to be really 
truthful about ourselves now.

 
JACKSON

OK Bob, remember when I used a 
sick day last Thursday? I was sick 
of work, so I got real high and 
played Playstation all day.

 
BOB

Thank you for your honesty. We 
strive to be a workplace where we 
can openly discuss ourselves. We 
have programs to assist with all 
of life’s stressors.

 
JANE

Stressors, huh? I slept with my 
sisters fiancé. On their wedding 
day. In the church. You got a 
program for that?

 
BOB

Thank you for sharing that. I can 
see how that can be stressful for 
your family. 

 (MORE)



BOB (CONT’D)
I can point you to some 
relationship management materials, 
Jane. 

 
JACKSON

I’m not so sure you have materials 
for everything Bob.

 
BOB

We’ve been quite thorough. Please 
share, so that we can assist.

 
JACKSON

Last weekend, me and Jane were 
tripping balls and broke into the 
zoo. We kidnapped a chimpanzee, 
and cooked it over an open fire in 
the woods. 

 
JANE

Delicious. Who knew?
 

BOB
(gulps) Oh, I see. Thank you both 
for sharing your full selves. But 
maybe we should slow this down and 
reconsider this policy.

 
JANE

No materials for that one, eh Bob?
 

BOB
No. (beat) But since we’re talking 
questionable morales, I’d like to 
share my full self with you both. 
Meet me in the back of my van?

 
Bob, Jackson, and Jane begin to exit eagerly.
 
Blackout
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